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Confirmation of changes to the Funding Strategy Statement 


In December 2018, I circulated Bulletin issue 15 regarding the revision of the Leicestershire County Council Pension Fund Funding Strategy Statement. This was for consultation which ended on 31st January 2019.


Following the end of the consultation, the Leicestershire County Council Pension Fund Pensions Committee has approved the proposed changes to the Funding Strategy Statement.





You can now find the new Statement on our web page ‘Pension Fund and Finance’: � HYPERLINK "https://www.leicestershire.gov.uk/jobs-and-volunteering/working-for-the-council/local-government-pensions/pension-fund-and-finance" �https://www.leicestershire.gov.uk/jobs-and-volunteering/working-for-the-council/local-government-pensions/pension-fund-and-finance�





This is effective from 1st April 2019 and as such will apply to new admission agreements and outsourcings from now onwards.





As a result of this change to an existing process, our web page ‘Pensions and TUPE, admission agreements and admitted bodies’ has also been updated: � HYPERLINK "https://www.leicestershire.gov.uk/jobs-and-volunteering/working-for-the-council/local-government-pensions/advice-for-employers/pensions-and-tupe-admission-agreements-and-admitted-bodies" �https://www.leicestershire.gov.uk/jobs-and-volunteering/working-for-the-council/local-government-pensions/advice-for-employers/pensions-and-tupe-admission-agreements-and-admitted-bodies�





The change is designed to improve the process for the letting employer (the transferring employer), the contractor (the admission body) and the Pension Fund so please take time to consider this before you do any future outsourcing of staff.





Any employers considering outsourcing should always read the information on this page in the very early stages of the process in order to ensure that all of the LGPS issues are resolved before the staff transfer over.  








Regards


Ian Howe       Pension Manager
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